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Presidents Message… 

 

Well hello again my groupie 

travelers, hope everyone is 

feeling good and ready for a FUN FILLED 

SUMMER.  

I think  MARION and I will stay pretty close to 

home this year and spend most of the summer 

up in the nearby mountains, ( PRESCOTT & 

WILLIAMS ) we may try to go to COLORADO for 

a few weeks , we will have to wait and see how 

things go.  

We just this past week had our ANNUAL 

MEETING, and I was very pleased to see a great 

turnout, ( almost the entire membership were 

present ). 

After the meeting a lot of us went up to ROB & 

SHIRLEY'S house and played with his " DRONE", 

that thing is amazing.  

We just finished a very nice RALLY in SOLVANG, 

The Richmond's HOSTED the RALLY and did a 

GREAT JOB. The cooking was fantastic, ( B.B.Q. 

RIBS ) one night and a great " POT LUCK " one 

night. We ate one meal at a PRICEY , but great 

STREAK HOUSE. We all had a good time and 

got home safe, 

I never knew there was so many different 

way's to get home from SOLVANG, some good, 

some not so good. 

It looks like we are going to have very good 

RALLIES coming up next season witch starts in 

OCT. I hope we get good turn outs , as  we plan  

 

                     2018- 2019 Rallies 
 
October, 2018. Gilberson 
 
November 12-16 2018 Borrego Springs Calif 
                          Tom & Pam Myers 
 
December, 2018. Christmas Party 
 
January,28-Feb 1 2019. Buckskin Mountain State Park 
                                  Bob Stephens 
 
February, 2019. Flynn 
 
March, 2019. Sheeler 
 
April 2019   Open 
 
May 2019 Annual meeting 
 

CHAPTER OFFICERS 
President – Don Lay ……………...........928.453.3535 

1
st
 Vice President  Frank Richmond       928.754.2506 

2
nd

 Vice Pres. - Robert Crow……….…..928.453.1462 

Secretary – Pam Myers……… ……….951.218.3242 

Treasurer – Lou Sheeler   ………….....928.846.2008 

National Dir. - Bob Stephens…………..928.680.9769 

Alt. National Dir. – Dennis Callahgan ..929.854.7611 

Past President - Bob Ward……………..928.855.9273 

Assist. Wagon Master - Frank Richmond. 

…………………………………………..928.754.2506  

Appointees 
Sunshine --  Shirley Crow                       928.453.1462 

Newsletter – Kathie Richmond                928.754.2506 

Quartermaster – Robert Crow                928.453.1462 

 

 

 



Presidents Message Continued 

to keep most of the RALLIES close to home. 

Well I don't much more to write about , so I'll 

just wish  you all a very "SAFE AND TROUBLE 

FREE " summer. GOD BLESS-- YOUR PREZ  DON 

    ?? WHY DID THE COWS RETURN TO THE 

MARJUANA FIELD ??? IT WAS THE " POT 

CALLING THE CATTLE BACK"  BYE BYE 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                May 13 2018 
 

BUELLTON RALLY 
 
The last rally for the winter season was a huge success. 
A sincere THANK YOU to all who attended.  
The weather was perfect. It only rained at night and 
warmed up before our morning get-togethers for 
breakfast treats and coffee.  
Many of us took trips to Solvang, drove around the 
Santa Ynez Valley to enjoy the beautiful countryside 
Frank, Kathie. Alan and Barbara even hiked to Nojoqui 
Falls then drove to Santa Barbara to check out the coast 
and drive out on the pier to have a hand dipped ice 
cream. (yum).  
Shirley and Rob spearheaded a group tour of the Santa 
Ynez Mission. There were so many sights to see.  
Tom, Pam, Lou and Keith even found some caves to 
visit.   
As usual, there was no 
shortage of food. Members 
were greeted with a rib 
dinner prepared by host upon 
arrival.  
We had a wonderful potluck 
dinner one evening and 
enjoyed a steak dinner at a 
great Steakhouse.  
The last night we ate at Andersens Split Pea Restaurant.  
All and all it was an enjoyable active rally with great 
weather.  
 Everyone have a great and SAFE summer. 
                       Kathryn Richmond 

COLORADO RIVER RAMBLERS MEETING  
Held April 27, 2018 in Lake Havasu City, Arizona 
 
**Don Lay, president, brought the meeting to order and 
led the pledge to the flag. 
 
**Lou Sheeler, Treasurer, reported the club checking 
account has a balance of $3,780.16. 
 
**Dorothy Michelsen, secretary, mentioned the last 
meeting report was published in the newsletter.  
     Also, I have resigned and will no longer run for 
secretary after 5 years.  There is a volunteer to take  
     Over the position. 
 
**Frank Richmond & Kathryn Richmond announced 
that there will only be one more newsletter  
    Published 
before the 
summer. 
 
**Rob Crow, 
Wagon Master, 
thanked all of 
the rally hosts 
for the work that goes into planning a rally  
    And discussed new ones coming up.  He has more 
ideas for locations if anyone needs help in finding a  
    Location.  He reported that the Vista and Buellton 
rallies were well done, with good food at each one. 
 
ELECTIONS:  Elections were held and all positions 
remain the same club member except Secretary. 
The new Secretary is Pam Myers.  She has generously 
volunteered to take over this position. 
 
**Bob Stephens discussed a rally he would like to plan 
at Buckskin State Park, on the Parker Strip.  Members 
would have to call and make their own reservations but 
it is close and right on the river. 
 
**It was reported by Don Lay that members, Don & 
Rose Kopecky, has decided to drop out of our club. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
Minutes taken by Dorothy Michelsen 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
NEXT YEARS RALLY HOSTS 
 
The following is a list of 
next years rally hosts. If 
you have any questions 
or concerns or need help 
on how to plan a rally,please contact Rob Crow 
at 928.453.1462 or Frank Richmond at 
928.754.2506 
 
October, 2018. Gilberson 
November, 2018. Meyers 
December, 2018. Party 
January, 2019. Stephens 
February, 2019. Flynn 
March, 2019. Sheeler 
April, 2019. Kopecky 
 
 

Reminder: 

Head count needed by September 1 2018. 
Borrego Springs must have ten (10) coaches or 
we will not be able to have the rally.  Please 
sign up early so if we don’t achieve our goal of 
10 coaches we can try to make other 
arrangements. (SEE FLYER BELOW) 
 
 

January 2019 Rally 
 
Jauuary rally has been confirmed at Buckskin Mountain 
State Park, Parker Arizona.  It is a very close rally and 
we hope you will try to attend.(More info to follow) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HAVE A GREAT SUMMER 

“OLD” is when your sweetie says, “Let’s go upstairs 
and make love,” and you 
answer, “Honey, I can’t do 
both!” 
 
“OLD” is when your friends 
compliment you on your new 
alligator shoes and you’re 
barefoot.  
 
“OLD” is when a sexy babe 
catches your fancy and your 
pacemaker opens the garage 
door 

 
OLD” is when going bra-less pulls all the wrinkles out 
of your face. 
 
“OLD” is when you don’t care where your spouse goes, 
just as long as you don’t have to go along 
 
“OLD” is when you are cautioned to slow down by the 
doctor instead of by the police. 
 
“OLD” is when “getting a little action” means “I don’t 
need to take any fiber today.” 
 
“OLD” is when “getting lucky” means you find your 
car in the parking lot. 
 
“OLD” is when “all-nighter” means not getting up to go 
potty! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Effective “billboard” for truck supply company 

alongside I-35 near Ponca City, Oklahoma 
 
 

 
 



BUELLTON CALIFORNIA RALLY 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YOUR BOARD WORKING FOR YOU 
 

We need your help. In an effort to raise rally attendance we 
would like some suggestions or ideas that you feel would help 
make rallies more enjoyable and make you look forward to 
attending. 
 
Please take moment and call or email Lou Sheeler 

with some ideas or suggestions. 
 
Lets work together and improve our attendance. 

 
Phone 928.846.2008 
Email keithsheeler778@msn.com 
 
 
 
 



 

BORREGO SPRINGS RALLY 
                              November 12 – 16 2018 
 
                 Your Host Are  Tom & Pam Myers 
                   Pam 951.218.3242  Tom 951.333.3184 
 
        Location  2255 DiGiorgio Rd,Borrego Springs, CA 92004 

                                                                            Phone  760.767.0004 
Directions:  from I10 take highway 86 west shore salton sea to highway 822 west to Borrego springs 

All times are mountain time 
 
Monday 12    Arrive at Park 
                     6:00 PM Welcome dinner provided by host at clubhouse.  
                                           (Bring your own drink & place setting) 
 
Tuesday 13    Meet at host trailer 8:00-9:00 AM for continental breakfast  
                                                (Bring your own coffee and chair) 
Meet by Clubhouse 10:00 for driving tour of Sky Art Metal Sculptures of Borrego Springs and visit Anza 
Borrego Desert State Park Visitors Center (2.5 hrs) 
Meet by Clubhouse 5:00 caravan to Red Ocotillo Restaurant for dinner. 
 
Wednesday 14   Meet at host trailer 8:00-9:00 AM for continental breakfast  
                                                (Bring your own coffee and chair) 
Meet by clubhouse 11:00 caravan to Julian (Historic gold mining town in the Cuyamuca mountains and 
famous apple pie. Visit shops and eat lunch ) (location to be determined) 
 
Thursday 15   Meet at hose trailer 8:00-9:00 AM for continental breakfast  
                                                (Bring your own coffee and chair) 
Free Day 
Meet at clubhouse 5:00 for Pot Luck/ White Elephant, bring your favorite dish. (Bring your own drink & 
place setting) Bring a white elephant gift (1 per person playing) for fun & laughs after dinner. 
 
Friday 16   Meet at hose trailer 8:00-9:00 AM for continental breakfast  
                                                (Bring your own coffee and chair) 
Travel Home Drive Safely. 
 

Attention must have a head count by September 1, 2018 (10 rig Minimum) 
Must Receive Payment by October 1 2018 

 
_________________________Cut and mail by October 1 2018 ____________________________ 
 

RALLY COST  $240.00                    Make check payable to : Pam Myers 
                                                                                                1455 McCulloch Blvd S 
                                                                                                Lake Havasu City, Az 86406 
 
Member or Guest Name  ______________________________  RV Length _________ 
 
Phone Number or Cell Number ___________________ 



 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Name(s)_______________________________________________________________ 
 
Mailing Address_________________________________________________________ 
 
City______________________________________State________Zip Code__________ 

 
Home Phone__________________Cell Phone__________________________________ 
 
FMCA #_______________________Email____________________________________  
 
Motorhome Info._________________________________________________________ 
   Year  Make  Model  Length 
 
 
 
$25.00 Annual Dues  
 
 
Please print your names as you wish them to appear on your Badges. 
 
Member_______________________________________________ 
 
Spouse/other___________________________________________ 
 
 
Mail completed application and check made out to COLORADO RIVER RAMBLERS to: 
Lou Sheeler 
976 Rolling Hills Dr 
Lake Havasu City, AZ 86406 
(928) 846.2008 
 

 

For official use only: ( ) Name badges ordered by Treasurer from Gold Star Trophies 
   ( ) Dues to Treasurer for deposit 
   ( ) Names to Secretary for Membership Roster 
   ( ) Names & E-Mail Address to Newsletter Editor 
   ( ) Provide new member information to President 
 
 

We are an FMCA affiliate 


